Открытый урок по английскому языку на тему «Добро пожаловать в Великобританию»

Класс: 6

Цель урока: развитие языковой компетенции учащихся через расширение представления учащихся о географическом положении и достопримечательностях Соединённого Королевства.

Задачи:

- 1. Социокультурный аспект знакомство с особенностями Великобритании.
- 2. Развивающий аспект развитие способности осуществлять продуктивные и речевые действия;
- -развитие творческих способностей школьников, умения анализировать, обобщать, делать выводы.
- 3. Воспитательный аспект воспитание уважительного отношения к иноязычной культуре.
- 4.Учебный аспект совершенствование умений и навыков практического владения английским языком по теме урока по всем видам речевой деятельности: аудированию, говорению, чтению и письму.

Оборудование: компьютер, экран, мультимедийная установка; упражнения с заданиями, презентация "Знакомство с Великобританией", выполненная на компьютере с помощью программы для презентаций "Power Point"; фильмы о Великобритании, атрибутика для путешествия (паспорт, билет, виза...)

Ход урока.

<u>Слайд №1</u>

І. Организационный момент.

1 min. $\underline{T. - S.}$

- T: Good morning, boys and girls.
- P: Good morning, teacher.
- T: Glad to see you. Sit down, please. Who is on duty today? What date is it today?
- P: Today is the 18th of February.
- T: What is the weather like today?
- T: O'K. And now I want to know how you are today. How are you, Polya?... Let's start our lesson. Today we have some guests at the lesson. We hope that they will be pleased with our answers, with our trip to **Great Britain**. Dear guests! You are welcome to **Great Britain** together with us!

II. Речевая разминка

1 min. T. - S.

- **T:** Today I've brought a very useful thing a bag. What is there, how do you think?
- P: Documents.
- T: You are right. Let's see what's there inside. (ученики по одному вытаскивают предметы из рюкзака и называют их)
- T: What is it, Anya?
- P: This is a map (a passport with visa, a book about Britain, a ticket, souvenirs, a camera, money, etc.)

III.Постановка цели урока. Фонетическая зарядка

1 min. T. - S.

- T: Why we need all these things? What do you think?
- P: We need all these things to make a trip to Great Britain.
- T: You are right. We are going to make a trip. As far as you know, people all over the world like travelling very much. Why do millions of people travel? (...)

Do you like travelling? (ученики отвечают на вопросы учителя)

As for me, I like traveling too. (Показ фото о Британии, Америке)

Слайд №2

And now answer my questions. What countries are they?

What English-speaking countries do you know?

Слайд №3

IV. Тренировка навыков аудирования.

6 min.

Every year millions of people from different countries of the world visit the UK. Today I invite you to go to Great Britain. We shall go to Great Britain by plane Boeing.

Chaŭô Nº 4

The plane by British Airways going from Sheremetyevo Airport Moscow will land at Heathrow Airport in London in 4 hours. Take your seats, please, together with me.

Chaŭo No 5

I want you to repeat English words- Look at the slide! Repeat them after me.

Слайд №6

the United Kingdom, Great Britain, England, Scotland, Wales, Northern Ireland, a symbol, a capital, a red rose, a daffodil, a shamrock, a thistle, a museum, a palace, a red bus, a castle, a ticket, a building, beautiful, wonderful, changeable, interesting, to travel, to consist of, is situated.

And now look at the screen. (учащиеся смотрят фильм о Великобритании и отмечают в полученных карточках ответы, выполняют задания)

What did you know new from the film? – учащиеся дают ответы.

<u>Слайд №6</u>

What is the full name of the country?

What are the main parts of the UK?

What are their capitals?

Where is Great Britain situated?

What's the name of the flag? (ученики отвечают на вопросы учителя) I knew, that...

V. Совершенствование навыков чтения и говорения.

4 min. $\underline{T.-S.}$

a). What do you know about London, the capital of the UK?

What do you imagine when you think of London?

Correct the sentences, if they are wrong. Say True or False.

<u>Слайд №7</u> Слайд №8

Yes, I agree. ... It is true.

No, I disagree. ... It is false.

1.London is a big city.

- 2. London is situated on the river Thames.
- 3.It is the capital of Scotland.
- 4. It has a lot of sights.
- 5. The Queen of England lives in Tower.
- 6. The symbol of London is Big Ben.

b). What sights can you name?

6 min.

-S.

Now I'll give you small texts, connected with London's sights. I shall not name them. Try to guess what sights I mean. (ученики читают 2-3 предложения о достопримечательности и угадывают её название, потом появляется картинка)

Слайды №9-14

- 1) This building was built in the 18^{th} century. It is open to visitors-several days a week. The changing of the Guard is a very interesting ceremony to watch. Now it is the home of the Queen Elizabeth the 2-nd. (*Buckingham Palace*)
- 2) This building is a very interesting place in the capital of the UK. It was a fortress, a royal palace and later a prison. Now it is a museum. There are a lot of interesting collections in it. (*The Tower*)
- 3) This building stands on the river Thames. The official name of it is the Palace of Westminster. It is the place of the British Parliament. Its members make laws there. The famous clock Big Ben stands near them. (*The Houses of Parliament*)
- 4) This is the symbol of the capital. It is the famous clock. It was built by the Benjamin Hall. (Big Ben)
- 5) This building is the greatest work of the architect Sir Christopher Wren. It is a famous church. It is very beautiful. It was built in 1708. *(St. Paul's Cathedral)*
- 6). It is the main square of London. There is a column to Admiral Nelson in the centre of it. A lot of tourists come here every day. (*Trafalgar Square*)

(ученики отгадывают – появляется картинка)

VI. Совершенствование навыков аудирования и говорения. 14 min.

What parts does Great Britain consist of? Let's travel across the whole country. You are divided into 4 groups consisting of 3 or 2 pupils. Each group will tell about one part – England –cτp.90, yπp.63, Scotland – cτp.99, yπp.92, Wales – cτp.94, yπp.77, and Northern Ireland – cτp.96, yπp.84. But at first you will read one text about your part of the country (2-3 minutes).

Now look at the screen, please. And notice in your papers interesting information. <u>Слайды №15-16</u> (Учащиеся смотрят 4 части фильма на русском языке, после просмотра каждая группа рассказывает кратко о своей части страны по-английски)

1. England. <u>Слайд №17</u>

- 1. The symbol of England is the red rose.
- 2. The capital of England is London.
- 3. In London there are a lot of sights: Buckingham Palace, Big Ben, The Houses of Parliament,

Trafalgar Square, The Tower, St. Paul's Cathedral and others.

- 4. The Queen Elizabeth the 2-nd lives in Buckingham Palace.
- 5. The population of England is 49 mln people.
- 6. Big cities in England are: Oxford, Liverpool, Manchester, Leeds, Stratford upon Avon.
- 7. Famous people lived there:
- 8. The longest river is the Thames.
- 9. The most interesting place is Lake District.
- 10. The flag is called St. George's Cross.

2. Scotland. <u>Слайд №18</u>

- 1. The national symbols of Scotland are the thistle and the kilt.
- 2. The capital of Scotland is Edinburgh.
- 3. In Scotland there are a lot of beautiful lakes. The most well-known is Loch Ness.
- 4. A big monster Nessie lives there.
- 5. The population of Scotland is 5 mln people.
- 6. Big cities in Scotland are: Glasgow, Aberbeen.
- 7. Famous people lived there:
- 8. A famous Scottish instrument is the bagpipe.
- 9. There are very old mountains, the highest is Ben Nevis.
- 10. The flag is called St. Andrew's Cross.

3.Wales. *Слайд №19*

- 1. The symbol of Wales is the daffodil.
- 2. The capital of Wales is Cardiff.
- 3. The flag is called the Red Dragon.
- 4. The national games are rugby and football.
- 5. The population of Wales is 3 mln people.
- 6. The most beautiful thing is the Waterfall.
- 7. Famous people lived there:
- 8. This is a country of mountains.
- 9. The highest is Snowdon. It is 1085 meters high.
- 10. The most famous place is the Millenium Stadium.

4. Northern Ireland.

<u>Слайд №20</u>

- 1. The symbol of Northern Ireland is the clover.
- 2. The capital of Northern Ireland is Belfast.
- 3. The flag is called the St.Patrick Cross.
- 4. The population of Northern Ireland is 1,5 mln people.
- 6. There are many beautiful castles and monuments in Northern Ireland.
- 7. Famous people lived there:

and its capital. Then yo	n groups for 2 minutes and ou will read your questions want to? Would you like to	and ask another group to		
	to see	-to practice/impr	ove English	
	new to take photos of	•	ove English.	•••
	visit because I like			
	o see because it is			
	r, famous, beautiful, interest	ting, wonderful, old, big.	,	
VIII.Тренировка лексических и грамматичесих навыков.			4 min.	individually
Make a test. The next task for you is to choose the right answer				<u>Слайд №22</u>
1. The United Kingdon	n of Great Britain and No	rthern Ireland four	main parts.	
a) consists of	b) is situated	c) connects	d) agı	rees
2. London is the capita	al of		, 0	
a) Scotland	b) America	c) Great Britain	d) Wales	
3. The queen lives in	•	,	,	
-	b) The Tower of London	c) Westminster Abby	d) British Museum	
4.Big Ben is	o, 1110 10 1101 01 20110011	•)	0, 21	141511 1:1465 4 4711
a) a clock	b) a tower	c) a palace	d) a museum	
5.The symbol of Engla		c) a parace	a) a l	
a) the daffodil,	b) the shamrock	c) the red rose	d) the thistle	
6. The Tower of Londo	,	c) the rea rose	d) til	e tilistic
a) a prison		c) a palace	d) a 2	700
	m of Great Britain and No			
a) consists of	b) is situated	c) connects		
<i>'</i>	,	<i>'</i>	d) agı	lees
_	m consists of countries.		d) for	
a) three	b) two	c) five	d) four	
IX. Make a cinquain.	Rules of making a cinqua	nin:	2 min.	in pairs
1. What are we talking today about? (1 word)				<i>Слайд №23</i>
2. Give 2 adjectives characterizing the country.				
<u>.</u>	erizing the country.			
	y 4 words), describing the c	country.		
	a synonym which will com	•		
,	5 5	at Britain		
		ing, beautiful		
		velop, consist		
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	a good country		
		nderful!		
	3. ** 0.	nuci iui.		
	е. Подведение итогов уро today. Your marks are		2 min. p.104	<u>Т. – S.</u> Слайд №24-25
•	mation about Great Britain.		•	
_	ги переводят 4 строчки ст	иха – дом. залание)		<u>Слайд №26-27</u>
	on? What are your emotions		ow if you like	

not. Please, choose the face describing your mood. Choose one statement and say it.

T: the lesson is over. You may be free. Good bye.

Great Britain.

5.T: I enjoyed your work. I think you have learnt many new and interesting things about London and

VII. Совершенствование навыков диалогической речи.

a) And you? Would you like to go to London? To Great Britain? Why?

4 min.

S.-S.